

28 January 2020

Mr Ned Stephenson Environmental Manager Department of Planning, Industry and Environment

By email: ned.stephenson@glencore.com.au

Dear Mr Stephenson,

Glendell Mine MOD 4 (DA 80/952)

In its consideration of the abovementioned application, the Independent Planning Commission (the **Commission**) is seeking clarification on greenhouse gas emission matters. These were outlined in general terms during the Commission's meeting with Mt Owen Pty Limited (the **Applicant**) on Thursday 23 January 2020.

In that meeting, the Applicant agreed to provide further information in relation to the following:

- 1) The relevance of any corporate global cap for greenhouse gas emissions to the application;
- 2) The current greenhouse gas emissions for the Glendell Mine;
- 3) How the greenhouse gas emissions for the Glendell Mine were calculated; and
- 4) Current greenhouse gas emissions reporting and other relevant requirements imposed by the Commonwealth government.

The Commission would be grateful if the Applicant could provide a response to these matters by the close of business on **Monday 3 February 2020**.

If you have any questions, please contact Brad James, Senior Planning Officer, on 9383 2165 or at bradley.james@jpcn.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Stephen Barry

Director

Independent Planning Commission